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On September 7, 1965, a noteworthy group of new students—the Class of 1969—entered 
the hallowed halls of Noblesville High School for the first official time. Not exactly naïve, 
these Class of 69ers who had united at Junior High were true Noblesville kids, products of 
the Wards, the Hills, Conner and Our Lady of Grace. They were ready for the life forming 
experiences that their time at NHS would offer.

The late 1960s was a turbulent time for the Class of 1969, America and the world in 
general. Our daily news was a constant regurgitation of marches, protests, riots and THE 
WAR. Johnson was President most of our high school time. Then he wasn’t, and Nixon was. 
THE WAR continued. The draft loomed before us. King and Kennedy were assassinated. 
Richard Speck, Sylvia Likens. Even in Noblesville, the Paul Goeke fire burned much of 
downtown. All news was not bad for the class—there was the “Summer of Love”, Hair, the 
NFL/AFL merger, driver’s licenses and the successful Gemini/Apollo space program that 
would lead America to the moon and inspire the Class’s Homecoming float victory in 1966.

The Class of 1969 found respite and distraction in the music of the day. Radios were 
tuned to WIFE. 45s and albums were spun on new stereo record players. Everyone had 
a favorite group or performer. Maybe it was The Beach Boys or The Surpremes or The 
Rolling Stones. Or maybe Bob Dylan or Elvis Presley. One band pretty much universally 
agreed on was The Beatles. Who doesn’t remember A Hard Day’s Night and Help at the 
Diana? How about the groovy canteens with bands like the Boys Next Door, the Joys of Life 
and the Idle Few?

There was much to be proud of for the Class of 1969. As Sophomores, “We’re Shooting 
For A Space Age Victory” won the Homecoming float contest. Our Senior calculus class 
was one of the first in Indiana. We performed Handel’s Messiah with the Indianapolis 
Philharmonic Orchestra. Our bands and choirs received widespread recognition for their 
presentations. Thespian performances wowed audiences. AFS Fun Nights were always a 
hoot. Our school wide convocations were timely and humorous in the 1960s, but probably 
politically incorrect today. The ’68 Seniors were awestruck by our “A Grecian Odyssey” 
themed prom. Carol Chapman was our Homecoming Queen and Linda Paskins was our 
Prom Queen.

Sports provided a few highlights too. The 5-5 (best record in years!) senior-dominated 
1968 football team beat #11 Lebanon on their home field. Paul Moore and Jerry Wise had 
undefeated records in wrestling. The 1966 track team should have been in the State Finals. 
And in our Senior year in the sectional, at least we made it to Saturday.

The Class of 1969 couldn’t have made it without our teachers. Our thanks go out to all 
of you, but especially Mr. Able, Mr. Belden, Mr. Dellinger, Mrs. Harger, Mr. Jacobi, Mrs. 
MacFarland, Mr. Marsh, Mr. Nevitt, Mrs. Offutt, Mr. Ressler, Mr. Roberts, Mr. Staples and 
Mr. Wolf. We hope we made you proud.

Thursday, June 5, 1969, was a day characterized by both cheer and melancholy. 
Graduation unleashed the NHS Class of 1969 on the world. Some of us went to work. Some 
went to college. Some went to war. Some protested the war. Some had families. Some did 
not. Some traveled the world. Some stayed in the Noblesville we loved. Why, some may 
have even gone to Woodstock. Wherever they went and whatever they experienced, the 
NHS Class of 1969 is reuniting the last weekend in April. Be part of this once-in-a-lifetime 
experience! Is anybody ready to cruise the Jim Dandy?

CLASS OF 1969
BLACK & GOLDEN ANNIVERSARY
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IT IS ALL ABOUT THE NHS CONNECTION AND SCHOLARS FOR 2018

Total Scholarship Donations: $22,905.94 for 2018
Seven $1,500 NHS Scholarships            One $1,500 Vocational Scholarship            $3,000 Grant / Lawhon Scholarship

ALIVIA BEAVER
2018 Scholarship Winner
Alivia was accepted into Indiana Wesleyan University with plans to 
study Psychology.  
JOHN HERRON
2018 Scholarship Winner
John was accepted into Indiana University and plans to study 
Accounting and Finance.

RYAN BARNES
2018 Scholarship Winner
Ryan was accepted into Indiana University and plans to study 
Business.

ABIGAYLE LUTZ
2018 Scholarship Winner
Abigayle was accepted to study at IUPUI and her plans are to 
study Health and Rehabilitation Services

BRADY NICHOLSON
2018 Scholarship Winner
Brady was accepted into Butler University and plans to study 
Business Entrepreneurship

REBECCA RICHARDSON
2018 Scholarship Winner
Rebecca was accepted into IUPUI and plans to study 
Computer Science

ERIN STEVENS
2018 Scholarship Winner
Erin was accepted into Purdue University and her planned 
field of study is Elementary Education.

JOSEPH LANG
2018 Vocational Scholarship Winner
Joseph was accepted in to Purdue University and his planned 
field of study is Construction Management/Engineering.

KENNEDY PENWELL
2018 SSG James Michael Grant & PFC Michael Lawhon  
Scholarship Winner
Kennedy was accepted into Bellarmine University in 
Kentucky and her planned field of study is nursing.
GERARD SEIG
2018 SSG James Michael Grant & PFC Michael Lawhon  
Scholarship Winner
Gerard was accepted into Wabash College and his planned 
field of study is Engineering and Business.

The NHS Alumni Association would like for you to meet the following 
scholarship winners from the 2018 graduating class. There was a total of 
10 scholarships awarded from the 2018 graduating class. Each recipient 
had either a parent, grandparent or relative who attended Noblesville 
High School. The Association is proud to award 7 students with $1,500.00 
to use towards their future education. There was also one graduate who 
was awarded $1,500.00 for the NHS Alumni Vocational Scholarship 
and two graduates who were awarded $1,500.00 each for a scholarship 
created by the class of 1965 in honor of two of their classmates who were 
killed in the Vietnam War. This scholarship was named, “SSG JAMES 
MICHAEL GRANT & PFC MICHAEL HOWARD LAWHON Scholarship. 
This was the last year for this scholarship award. The total scholarship 
amount awarded in 2018 was $15,000.00 to some very deserving NHS 
graduates. Your generous donations to the scholarship fund make this all 
happen. Thank you for your support in the past and future. 

Congratulations to the following scholarship winners for 2018.

2018 Alumni Banquet
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Alumni Share and Remember

From the President

Honoring the 2018 “Gold Star” contributors by placing their name on permanent display, indicating all 
donations are used for scholarships only. Add $250 to your reservation form to be honored next year. 

In reflecting on what to say to you this 
year, I decided to share with you an article 
posted on social media from one of our 
NHS Alumni graduates.  He is allowing me 
to edit and share this with you.  

What did you have for a life’s meal?  
It started with a 12 year appetizer of 

school in Noblesville, our hometown that 

we consumed quite a bit of.  All the grade 
schools, past and present, being a miller 
mite and then a miller. Our main courses 
were a buffet of family and friends, all 
creating new and precious memories.  
Dessert, it seems, is a reflection on the 
memories of the life we each lived growing 
up in Noblesville at our alumni reunions.  

Enjoy the memories 
however you recall them 
and your lifelong Miller 
friends.  Your Alumni 
Board of Directors 
welcomes you to the 2019 Alumni Banquet.

Special thanks to Keith King for the 
original article, class of 1973.

Tom Gang ’67

IN MEMORY OF
Judith Ann Passwater Leidelmeyer (1964)
	 From Steve Passwater (1965)
Cathy Sparlin Whiteley (1968)
	 From Sharon Dash McMahon (1968)
Jennie Morrow Stern &  

Martha Stern Neese
	 From John & Barbara Stern
John Kennedy (1972)
	 From Bowen Engineering
Maurice Ticer Harrell (1920)
	 From Rosalind Harrell Mantei (1959)
Dean Graham
	 From Neal (1956) &  

Phyllis Holmes (1960) Graham
Ann Owen Woodruff (1964)
	 From Dottie Zeiss Young (1964)

John Kennedy (1972)
	 From Doug (1966) &  

Sheryl Fulks (1974) Robinson
James Gascho (1946)
	 From Bruce Gascho (1975)
David Underwood, Peter Jones, 

Donald Johnson, Rita Knight Jones
	 From Roben Hummel Gang (1968)
Sara Jo Rush Shuman (1966)
	 From Anita Rush Taylor (1970)
Suzanne (Farenkemp) Snelling, Dwight 

Smith, David Young, Michael Rector
	 From Tom Gang (1967)
Brian Bowman (1982),  

Sherry Bowman Fortner (1958)
	 From Mary Dill Bowman (1958)

David Vitatoe (1966)
	 From Bonnie Huber Vitatoe (1969)
Janice Stevens (1966)
	 From Jane (Parsons) Story (1968)
Martha (Walton) Unger
	 From Dale (1956) & Margaret Unger
Class of 1953
	 From Shirley (Hodson) Ward (1953)
Jill Blazier Cox (1968)
	 From Tom (1967) & Roben (1968) Gang
Bill Nevitt
	 From Class of 1963
Bill Nevitt
	 From Linda Nevitt
Shirley (Cook) Fahrenkamp, Susie Huber,  

Howard Kenley
	 From Edgar & Jessee Coverdale

New Members 2018
Did you know that only $10 makes you a lifetime member of the NHS Alumni Association? Our new members for 2018 are listed 

below for your review. Encourage your classmates to join the efforts of the Alumni Association by adding your name to the 2019 list. See 
registration form and include $10 toward membership. 
Pam Welham Stewart	 1969
Kris Fearheiley Butler	 1969
Suzanne Henry Boram	 1969
Rex Heiny	 1969
Anne Bowden King	 1964
Mimi Woodrum Parker	 1969
John Dierdorf	 1969
Kelli Dierdorf	 Assoc.
James Ammerman	 1969
Daniel Pritchard	 1969
Bill Crandall	 1969
Dakota Crandall	 2017
Nancy Nevitt Gatewood	 1967
Diane Hart Wilder	 1977

Kathy Remele Davis	 1978
Pam Heflin Kingery	 1971
Ellen Forkner	 2011
Emily Forkner	 2017
Sandra Cook Laux	 1964
Leon Neal	 1961
Dotti Rush Hounshell	 1974
Charlie Rush	 1968
Kathleen Taylor Fenoglio	 2003
Sarah Taylor Williams	 2008
Marc Taylor	 2008
Judy Rush Paiz	 1969
Steve Stone	 1969
Bill Stone	 1966

Jim Stone	 1970
Karen Roudebush Phillips	 1964
Kathy Wiles Clover	 1972
Rob Clover	 1970
Laureen Maines	 1974
Janice Maines Johnson	 1980
Denise Maines	 1972
Deborah Mitchell Ammerman	 1971
Karen Timmons Chavez	 1967
Vicki Castor Beattie	 1968
Jeri Hall	 1989
Jerry Wise	 1969
Susan Allen	 1970
Connie Vanzant	 1969

Kathy Guffey Parsons	 1968
Thea Parsons	 1965
Ryan Barnes	 2018
Alivia Beaver	 2018
Abigayle Lutz	 2018
Brady Nicholson	 2018
Rebecca Richardson	 2018
Erin Stevens	 2018
Joseph Lang	 2018
Gerrard Seig	 2018
Kennedy Penwell	 2018
John Herron	 2018

Kent (1972) & Robin Huber (1975) Ward
Sharon Haymaker Muir (1961)
Bill (1969) & Susan Zinn (1974) Crandall
Mary Sue Staton (1959) & Ted (1958) Rowland 
	 In memory of Pat & Jack Swank
Neal (1956) & Phyllis Holmes (1960) Graham
Anita Rush Taylor (1970) 
	 In memory of Nydia Ulett 
	 AFS exchange student 1969-1970
Class of 1966
Sharon Young Hampton (1969) 
	 In memory of Robert Grant Young Sr. (1941)
Nancy Jo Galbreath (1967) & Gary Rhodes

Gold Star Donors from the class of 1968:
Denny Millikan 
	 In memory of Patricia Martin Benson, Robert 
Hayden, Ron Dyson, Tim Russell, & Peter Jones
Diann Perry
Susan Dehart Keithley
Bob Hinds
Mike Kirby
Katrina Lowther Blackwell
Art Wedmore
Alice Tucker Adams
Deb Lohman Shook
Fran Hair Oaks 
	 In memory of Cathy Sparlin Whiteley
Bill Oaks 
	 In memory of Cathy Sparlin Whiteley
Sharon Dash McMahon 
	 In memory of Cathy Sparlin Whiteley

Deb Dahlke Vollmer 
	 In memory of Lindsey Foland
Ron Wolf
John Renner
Tim Ramsey
Gary Bowman
Denny Sidener
Tim Clark
Tom Walden
Gordon Byers
Delcie Smith Loller
Rodney Reveal
Jack Ott
Roben Hummel Gang
Janice Robinson
Linda Jessee Roudebush 
	 In memory of Cathy Whiteley,  
	 Debbie Harrison, Lindsey Foland
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Thank you to our fine sponsors!
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NOBLESVILLE HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
2018-2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT: Tom Gang	 1967
VICE PRESIDENT: Karen Williams Pryor	 1974
TREASURER: Janice Robinson	 1968
SECRETARY: Vicki Wright Wilson	 1968
HISTORIAN: Brad Cook	 1973

Jeff Zeckel	 1973
Joanne Cook White	 1948
Peggy Baldwin Beaver	 1972
Sally Zinn Knopp	 1979
Jack Russell	 2009

Eric Spencer	 2008
Kathy Kreag Williams	 1974
Chris Jensen	 2002
Alaina Epperson Shonkwiler	 2001
Tim Timmons	 1975

BOARD MEMBERS

ATTENTION: Class of 1970 ~ Get a Lifetime Membership $10

CLASS OF 1968 50TH REUNION - APRIL 27, 2018

The class of 1970 will be hosting those honored this year as they prepare  
for their own 50 year recognition April 25, 2020.

1st row (left to right): Deborah Dahlke Vollmer, Vicki Wright Wilson 2nd row (left to right): Jack Ott, Tim Clark, Mike Alexander, Diana Hull 
McMullen, Sandy Thompson Johnson, Donna Wallace Gates, Debbie Lohman Shook, Sharron Landis, Nelda Chapman Ballenger, Marsha Hanna 
Reynolds, Delcie Smith Loller, Diann Guilkey Perry, Susie Huff Walters, Fran Hair Oakes, Tom Walden 3rd row (left to right): Dennis Millikan, 
Doug Cheatham, Steve Shields, David Mills, Rodney Reveal, Susan DeHart Keithley, Becky Armstrong Symmes, Alice Tucker Adams, Linda Jessee 
Roudebush, Arlene Kern Costlow, Margo Stutesman Kinser, Sue Neal Duvall, Debbie Shaffer Eichrodt, Katrina Lowther Blackwell, Linda Kinney 
McMurray, John Renner, Bob Hinds, Kenny Wariner, Alita Massey Daugherty, Jim Kenley, Kent Duckwall, Janice Robinson, Art Wedmore, Jane Story 
Parsons, John Malan, Sarah Falin Ball, Sharon Dash McMahon, Linda Guffey Parsons, Bill Oakes, Jack Butler, Bill Prater, Bruce Blazier, Sam Wheeler
Not pictured, but attended: John Koven, Patty Hall Wheeler Those who attended Alumni Banquet: Lynn Clover Wallace, Mike Kirby, Joyce Johnson 
Carson, Cathy Hiatt Glover, Dick Stern, Vicki Castor Beattie, Shirly Duvall Bryant, Jane Gladney Mulkey

2018 Alumnus of the Year : Harriet Wise - Class of 1944
HARRIET JUNE GUILKEY WISE

Harriet was born on June 17, 1926, the 6th child in 
a family of 9. She spent her first 8 years of school 
in a one room schoolhouse.  While growing up, she 
was involved in Rural Youth, JR. Leader in 4-H and 
a majorette while in High School.  Harriet graduated 
from Noblesville High School in 1944.
After graduation Harriet began her working career 
at Barker’s Implement and rode her bicycle to work.  
She was the Noblesville City Clerk-Treasurer from 
1955 to 1959.  In the early 1960’s Harriet went 

to work at Second Ward Elementary School as a 
secretary to Everett Latham and was there until the 
school closed in 1968.  In 1969 she then became the 
secretary to the Hamilton County Highway Dept. and 
remained there until 1980.
Harriet is a member of Eastern Star and has served 
as Worthy Matron.  She is also a member of the 
Hamilton County Home EC., Senior Citizens 
Organization and a member of First Friends Church 
in Noblesville.  For several years Harriet and her 
sisters (also known as the Guilkey Girls) decorated 
the tables for the Alumni Banquets. Harriet Wise

THE CLASS OF 1968 DONATES $16,500 FOR SCHOLARSHIPS
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@MillerAlumni Noblesville Alumni

RESERVATION FORM

April 27, 2019
NHS Alumni Annual Banquet

Salutes the Class of 1969
Make checks payable to: NHS Alumni

Mail to: P.O. Box 818, Noblesville, IN 46061
Questions: Call Peggy Baldwin Beaver 317-372-2674 / bvrhut@aol.com  

or Janice Robinson 317-773-3425 / bbop1950@yahoo.com

Banquet Date
April 27, 2019

Reservation Deadline
April 20, 2019

Please include all names and class for banquet, membership, donation or general fund.

Name		  (include maiden name)				    NHS Class of

Name		  (include full name of guest)			   NHS Class of

Address					    City		            State	 Zip

Phone: Area Code (	  )	 Home Phone

Email:
Please Check Your Seating Preference By Name and Graduating Era . . .

	 30s/40s	 50s	 60s	 70s & Up
Name

Name
* Shuttle service provided 
from parking lot to doors

Requesting the honor  
of your presence at the

NHS Annual Banquet
NHS Alumni Association Banquet
Saturday, April 27, 2019

Noblesville High School
18111 Cumberland Road.

Plan to Attend
* 5 p.m. - Doors Open

5 p.m. - Social Hour  
& Registration

6 p.m. - Dinner

7 p.m. - Program

www.noblesvillealumni.org

◊ Reserve		   seats at the banquet @ $18 each . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $

* Your name placed on permanent plaque display @250 each . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $
DONATIONS TO HELP NHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Gold Star All money goes toward scholarships.
Plaque to read:

• A little extra for scholarship fund . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   $

◊ Donation for Scholarship Fund “In Memory Of” . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $
Name and In Memoriam as you would like it to appear in the 2018 Newsletter
(See page 4 for examples)

• A little more for the general fund to support Annual Banquet . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $
◊ NEW Lifetime Membership for NHS grads and friends @ $10 each

See application on back page . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $

TOTAL . . . . . .  $

The Class of 1968 will have reserved seating
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NHS ALUMNINEWS NHSALUMNINEWS

• $10 Lifetime membership
• Receive yearly newsletter
• Annual Event:

•Alumni banquet
(last Sat. in April)

• Yearly scholarships to NHS
grads from donations

P.O. Box 818, Noblesville, IN 46061
773-6417 Peggy Beaver

Name: __________________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________

City: _________________________________ State: ______ Zip: __________

E-mail: __________________________________________________________

Phone: _______________________________________ Class: ____________

A nonprofit association made up of 
Noblesville High School graduates and families.

$10.00 LIFETIME MEMBERSHIP! SIGN UP A FAMILY MEMBER!

P.O. Box 818, Noblesville, IN 46061

NHS Alumni News
A volunteer association made up of  
Noblesville High School graduates and families.

WE ARE GREAT, WE ARE FINE, WE’RE THE CLASS OF 69!
Friday April 26, 2019 - The Embassy Suites of Noblesville - 13700 Conference Center Drive, South.

(Near I-69/Hamilton Towne Center). Dress is Casual.

6:30 p.m.-7:30 p.m.  •  Opening Reception/Cash Bar/Silent Auction 

7:30 p.m.- 9:00 p.m.  •  Buffet Dinner/Cash Bar/ Silent Auction

8:00 p.m.-11:00 p.m.  •  Dancing to Noblesville’s Own- The Rugged Brothers (featuring NHS Alumni -  
John Green, Bruce McMahon, Bugsy Falin & Doug Robison, plus some “special guests”

10:00 p.m.-11:30 p.m.  •  Drawings and auction item results

IMPORTANT DATES AND EVENTS
CLASS OF 1969 REUNION EVENTS


